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MINUTES OF MEETING OF
BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF JEFFERSON
COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 26

January 10, 1985

The regular monthly meeting of the Trustees of Jefferson
County Fire Protection District 26 was held at the Firehouse
at 4117 Lyndon Way, St. Matthews, Kentucky 40207 at 7:30 p.m.
on Thursday, January 10, 1985.

Present were Trustees Franklin Florence, Sr., J. P. Terry,
Alan D. Ring and Marshall P. Eldred, Jr. Also present was
Dennis Clare, attorney for the District.

Marshall Eldred was elected Chairman of the meeting and
called the meeting to order. After discussion the minutes of
the meeting of December 6, 1984 were corrected as follows:

(a) the first paragraph on page 4 was
eliminated and

(b) the second paragraph on page 4 was
changed to reflect that only one piece
of fire apparatus (Unit 8855) had been
sold.
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as corrected.
Mr. Terry gave the Treasurer's report and distributed a
copy of a Statement of Revenues and Expenditures through

December 31, 1984, a copy of which is attached to these

minutes. He and Chief Florence stated that all revenue items

and expenditure items appear to be in order. Chief Florence

reported that he had changed the bank accounts to the new name

of the District. He also reported that excess funds held by




the District were invested at Citizens Fidelity Bank in an
interest bearing account. The most recent interest rate was
8.7 percent. Also, the District invested excess funds in two
short term certificates of deposit in order to obtain a higher
return.

Chief Florence reported that the District had not received
payments from the cities of Rolling Fields, Indian Hills and
Brownsboro Village for the months of October, November, December
and January but that all other cities were current in payment
of their bills.

Chief Florence reported on the following matters:

(a) He had met with the District's accountant who advised
the District to give all firefighters forms 1099 showing the
amounts of additional payments to each firefighter during the
year of 1984. Chief Florence has notified each firefighter
that the forms will be delivered as soon as possible.

(b) He is working with the surveyor regarding the Hubbards
Lane site but did not have sufficient information to report
at this meeting and will give additional information at the
next meeting.

(c) During December, the District responded to 52 emergencies
including 9 on Christmas Day. The District responded to 400
emergencies during 1984.

(d) The Jefferson County Fire Protection District Trustees'

Association, through its officers, proposes dividing Jefferson County




into three segments containing seven Fire Protection Districts
in each segment. The Association is asking the Districts to
name a representative to meet with other representatives of
Districts within the respective segment and where appropriate
to work on special projects involving matters that relate to
the various Districts. After discussion, the Trustees asked
Al Ring to serve as the representative of this District. Also,
the Trustees agreed to pay $25 in annual dues to the Trustees'
Association.

(e) The County Fire Co-ordinator, Don Biszmaier, suggests

that all District Trustees' terms end on the same date, May 31

of each year. By doing so it will be easier for the County

Judge to make appointments of all of those Trustees to be appointed
by him at the same time. Upon motion made and seconded and

after discussion, the Trustees unanimously voted to extend the

terms of the present Trustees of District 26 to May 31 of the

year following the current expiration date of each. For example,
Mr. Ring's term which expires on December 31, 1985 will be extended
to May 31, 1986.

(f) He reported that Jack Monohan's term expired on Decem-
ber 31, 1984 and he was reelected by the firefighters to a new
term which expires on May 31, 1989.

(g) He advised that each year Jefferson County allocates
the sum of $1800 per fire station to each Fire Protection
District. The Alliance of Jefferson County Fire Chiefs recom-

mends that the Districts commit this annual allocation for




construction and maintenance of three separate training facilities

to be used by all fire service organizations in Jefferson County.

After discussion, the Trustees unanimously resolved to commit

its annual grant of $1800 from Jefferson County to the construction
and maintenance of three separate training facilities pursuant to

the recommendation of the Alliance of Jefferson County Fire Chiefs,
provided that at least fifty percent of all Fire Protection Districts
make the same commitment of funds.

(h) He advised that the emergency services number of 911 goes
into effect in March of 1985. All fire service and EMS calls will
be made through 911.

(i) After discussion, the Trustees approved a statement
for a retainer in the amount of $905 for 1985 representing this
District's share of Mr. Clare's fee for representing the Alliance
of Fire Chiefs.

(j) There followed a lengthy discussion of the employment of
Terry Sharp as Fire Protection District Tax Co-ordinator at a cost
of $1631.47 for 1985. This amount represents the share of District
26 as prorated among all of the Fire Protection Districts.

Mr. Sharp's job is to make sure that all real property in each
District is on the correct computer print out. In that connection
he works with the County Clerk, the Sheriff and the Property
Valuation Administrator to make sure that the tax levies are
correctly made. The Trustees unanimously voted to hire Mr. Sharp
for 1985 because of a prior commitment to the other Districts.
Further, the Trustees unanimously voted not to reemploy Mr. Sharp

for 1986 because by that time the Trustees felt that the same

s




work could be performed by Chief Florence and his staff.

(k) He reported that he had received quotes for umbrella

insurance coverage from Sterling & Thompson in the amount of

$1654 for $3,000,000 of coverage and $2126 for $5,000,000.

Chief Florence will ask the agent to determine what coverage
exists and ask him to attend a meeting of the Trustees to review
all of the insurance coverage held by the District. Specifically,
Chief Florence will obtain coverage for liability for injuries

to others caused by firefighters driving their own vehicles

while on District business.

(1) He reported that Mr. Clare's letter to the Mayorsincor-
rectly indicated that meetings of the District were held on
Tuesday instead of Thursday. Mr. Clare agreed to make the
necessary correction.

(m) He reported that the District will purchase a new
automobile to replace the 1980 Ford LTD. The 1980 Ford will
be used for an emergency driving instruction program to teach
firefighters how to drive automobiles in emergency situations.

(n) He explained that the District was using an old garbage
truck for training drivers of firefighting equipment. In 1988
he would like to replace the garbage truck with an existing
pumper purchased in 1973, which at that time will be 15 years
old.

(o) He reported that he had obtained three quotes for
lettering on the front of the building to indicate the new

name. The lowest bid was $1575 and the highest bid was $3500.







